MACA Minutes March 5, 2019
The Meeting was called to order by Tom Abare, Treasurer, at 7p.m.  at HCI’s Parish Center.  Officers in attendance Tom Abare and Sue Zimmerman; Directors in attendance included Theresa Liguzinski, Jenny and Russ Ferneding, Bryan Mock, and Dan Weinstein.

Police Report:  Sgt. Hank Ward reported that the first two weeks of February were riddled with thefts over District 1, 2 and 4.  The damage to cars was substantial with the thieves using bricks to break in. Fortunately, an officer caught two individuals in the act who were part of a larger group. As a result, the crimes have dropped. Again, do not leave items in cars that will tempt people to break in.  Officer Chilton has gotten emails from many of you with some type of camera that are used for surveillance.  And it helped to verify a crime on the Hill. If you have a surveillance camera, please email Jennifer at Jennifer.chilton@cincinnati-oh.gov  to help. Also pawn shops have recovered some stolen items that were stolen from up on the Hill. If you are asked to appear in court as a victim of crime, please show up to the hearing.  A comment from the meeting was about a call in to police when a person waiting for a bus saw someone checking out cars. Sgt. Ward said please do call in activity that looks off or just wrong.  Call 911 or 765-1212 (They go to the same place.). Don’t be afraid to call, if the activity is lawful not a problem. 

President’s Report:   Frank Obermeyer’s notes read by Tom Abare. Officer Chilton and CPD deserve out thanks for their cleanup of the homeless camp on Monastery near 3rd St. This seems like a never-ending issue, but the CPD continues to do what it can.  Don’t forget the inaugural Mt. Adams Safety Sector Meeting. The correct date of the initial meeting is MARCH 19 at 6:00 PM at Chapter.  Future dates are the 3rd Tuesday of the month. The police department has organized these meetings to give the community more time for interaction.  Thanks to M’ellen Horrigan and Sue Zimmerman for another wonderful issue of the Grapevine.  2019 is off to a great start, with news everywhere about exciting things coming to Mt. Adams. MACA will do its best to keep you informed through the quarterly Grapevine, our website (www.mtadamscincy.org), and through Facebook and Twitter. Please don’t hesitate to send your own news to the MACA email account, mtadams@gmail.com .
Approval of Minutes:  Chuck Curran moved to approve, and Russ Ferneding seconded. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Abare …Expenditures include Mutt Mitts –Thanks to Carol LaRosa and her group who take care of this and at a reduced cost (typically we spend $4,000, but we are down to $1,800.) We got two new annual and one lifetime memberships.  We are registered with the Ohio Sec. of State to verify our existence (which we have to do once every 5 years).  Other expenses were renewal of our website and the spring printing of the Grapevine.  Current balance is $32,000.
Committee Reports:

Planning and Development:  Russ Ferneding reported a meeting to look at the variances Playhouse needs for the new construction.  A meeting is tentatively scheduled with playhouse and architecture firm BHPP representatives will be at Bow Tie Café on March 20 at 6 p.m. 

MABA:  Margaret Mock reported The March 12 meeting will at Margaret’s house. Please feel free to visit us; membership is $25 a year and we are still accepting dues for 2019.  Clean Up is March 23; meet at Bow Tie at 9 a.m. to sign up for an area to clean. Many people are needed; if you have gloves, brooms etc. bring them. Some gloves and bags will be available. Our group will be receiving a large free shipment of orange and blue flowers from Keep Cincinnati Beautiful to celebrate the FC Cincinnati franchise. They should arrive in June and we will plant them in our many entrance gardens.
Clean, Safe, and Attractive:  Jenny Ferneding has been actively going through the steps to get some action on the 1237 Ida (the house is a shell with large beams barely holding up the bricks up).   Next meeting, Art Dahlberg, Director - Buildings & Inspection Department, City of Cincinnati will be present at our meeting to discuss concerns with the property at 1237 Ida Street and any other building concerns in Mt. Adams.  The City Blitz Clean up is April 1-5. There will be a dumpster all week across from the Shadows on Wareham.  On Friday, April 5 there will be roving trash truck that will pick up large items set on the curb. Total thorough Street Cleaning, meaning moving cars off the street in Mt. Adams will take place the week of April 1.  “No Parking” signs will be posted daily when a specific street will be cleaned that week.  This was a request from the community since the bi-weekly street cleaning does not get the streets thoroughly cleaned due to cars on the streets. 
Membership:  Jim Horrigan – no report

NSP:  Julie Dietz - We need to get Frank Obermeyer to sign our paperwork since he is the new President and Tom Abare’s.

Business Guild:  Did not meet; no report

Grapevine:  Sue Zimmerman/Maryellen Horrigan – The spring Issue is in the mailboxes.  If you are not getting a copy, please let us know. Extra copies will be at Bow Tie, Bar and Grill, the churches, later this week.  Deadline for the summer edition is May 1 with publication out June 1.

Community Life:  Margaret Mock - April 27 will be the Community Egg Hunt.  Cinema in the City dates are confirmed –June 7, July 19, Aug.16  (rain date of Sept. 20). Thanks for the suggestions; the committee will select the movies and the live bands by next meeting.  Committee  includes members Steve Nickolas, Marilyn Ormsbee, Dave McCabe, Tom Abare, Amy and Frank Obermeyer (and family) and Bryan and Margaret Mock.  
Community Improvement Projects:  Judi Cettel … No report

Cincinnati Recreation Commission:  Vanessa Henderson - Spring programs began on March 1. Queen City Swish teen basketball program will begin soon. Age groups are 12-14 and 15-17. Games and life skills will be on Friday night at College Hill Center.  The Mayor’s Job Fair is March 8 and 9, 10 a.m. to 1p.m. at Duke Energy at the Convention Center. 14 – 24 year olds can apply for summer part time positions. Bush Rec.Center will offer Mini Break during Spring Break March 22-29. The camp will include field trips, breakfast, snack, and other activities. $30  daily and $134.50 weekly per child. Summer Day Camp registration is going on. To register online go to Regfox.org. The fee is $134.50 Bush offers a licensed program. SDC begins June 3 to August 9 from 7a.m. to 6 p.m.  Friday, March 29, Bush will host a Family Fun Night –Board games, card games, and gym games for the whole family 6 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. Please register at Bush 513-281-1286.  Swim – Aquatics is looking for lifeguards call 357-7665. Pool memberships: Early bird 3-6 family $105, Youth 0-17yrs $25, Adults 18-54 $40, Mature Adults 55plus $25.  For program information www.cincyrec.org 

Mt. Adams Yacht Club:  Upcoming Events: March 13- Pre- St. Patrick’s Day Party at Crowley’s. 5:30-8pm which will be catered by Bow Tie Café. Final Friday Happy Hour at Chapter. April 11. FIESTA! at Amigos. 5:30-8 pm. Final Friday Happy Hour at Chapter. May 4. KY Derby Party at Bow Tie Café.  5-7:30 pm. May 15. Garden Party at The Blind Lemon. 5:30-8 pm. June 2. Blessing of the Fleet at Hill St. garden. 12:00 pm. June 15.  Special 16th Anniversary Celebration!   Check MAYC website for membership information and event details, including a summer “cruise” on the CincyCycleBoat! www.mtadamsyachtclub.com
Cincinnati Art Club: Margaret Mock –View the Vault exhibition and reception April 2 5-7 p.m. at the Cincinnati Art Club 1021 Parkside –a rare opportunity to see approximately 35 paintings and artist’s pallets from the club’s permanent collection on display. Many of these items have never been exhibited to the public. Sketch Group Show April 5th  6-9 p.m. Opening reception… April 6th & 7th 1-4p.m.
Pilgrim Chapel: Bruce Ford – Sunday, March 31st at 4 p.m.  The Pilgrim Music Series –“American in Paris” Jacob Lemons-saxophone & Jacob Miller –piano.  Reception after concert. Tickets $10. Reserve tickets 513-381-7999 or purchase at the door.
Holy Cross Immaculata: See website for Lenten Schedule….  Soup night is on Wednesday.
New Business:  Tom Abare  introduced Chris Burton form CWW available for questions. Max Zokhidjouov- Hookah Corner is now open at the corner of Louden and Hatch…flavored tobacco/ water pipes to relax and hang out with friends.  Coming soon beverages and food.  Two reps for city councilmen were present for questions after the meeting Crystal Davis for Wendell Young and Antonio Williams for Jeff Pastor.

Kurt Meier reported on the lighting project of the WCPO steps. Things are being finalized and a search for bids will begin. The bales of hay at the bottom of the steps are the park system dealing with an erosion problem.

Adjournment:  Moved by Chuck Curran and seconded by Russ Ferneding. Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm
Submitted by: Sue Zimmerman.

  
